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The Department of Youth Services (“DYS”) 1s seeking statutory authority to fingerprint
individuals who are currently or applying to be a DYS state employee, subcontractor, volunteer
or intern (hereafter referred to as “DYS staff”) and have unsupervised contact with DYS youth.

DYS needs the statutory authority in order for the FBI to glve DYS access to fingerprint
background check information.

H4104 enhances DYS’ ability to perform the screening necessary to ensure that appropriate
candidates are hired in a timely fashion. This 1s important to protect the safety of the youth in
DYS care and custody. Fingerprint information provides certainty that the criminal background

information to be reviewed belongs to the job applicant/DYS employee.

Although by statute, the Department of Early Education and Care (“DEEC?”) 1s responsible for
conducting background checks of staff working in DYS programs that it licenses, DEEC has
permitted DYS for the past 10 years to conduct the background checks because DYS, as a
criminal justice agency, has had greater access to CORI, Triple I, SORB, DCF and RMYV records
than DEEC.

As a criminal justice agency, DYS is subject to the federal Prison Rape Elimination Act
(“PREA”) which requires criminal background checks of DYS staff be conducted every 3 years.
Without the enactment of H4104, DEEC would bear the additional responsibility for conducting

the PREA background checks.




DYS already has the infrastructure in place to perform fingerprint back checks. No additional
funding would be required to implement H4104.

H4} 04 will reduce confusion and potential redundancy in the required background check
reviews, Its enactment will promote consistency and efficiency in the operations and staffing of

the DY'S residential and community programs.

The Department of Criminal Justice Information System, the Executive Office of Public Safety
and Security and the DEEC have reviewed this bill and have communicated to DYS that they

had no concemns with the proposed legislation.

Cecely Reardon, General Counsel and I would be happy to meet with you to provide any
clarification and answer any questions you may have about this bill. We, together with Rep.
Khan and DEEC General Counsel Felicia Sullivan, have met and reviewed the bill with the
House Ways and Means staff. With the assistance and support of the Speaker, the Department of

Youth Services hopes to see H4104 passed this legislative session. Thank you.

Att. H4104 — DYS Fingerprint Background Check -
cc: Rep. Kay Khan, Co-Chair, Joint Commmee on Children, Famlhes & Persons with

Disabilities ,
Lisa Rosenfeld, Legal Counsel, Office of Rep Khan ‘
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